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Please let me know if the Lt. Governor wishes to attend.
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SOUTH

CAROLINA June 22, 2017

CHAMBER OF

COMMERCE
The Honorable Kevin Bryant
South Carolina Senate
P.O. Box 142
Columbia, South Carolina 29202
Dear Lieutenant Governor Bryant:
The South Carolina Chamber of Commerce cordially invites you to a reception
from 5:30 — 7:00 p.m. honoring the South Carolina congressional delegation on
Wednesday, August 23 at the Columbia Marriott. Prior to the reception, you are
also invited to attend the Washington Night in South Carolina town meeting
from 4:00 — 5:30 p.m. addressing federal issues.
It is our objective to maintain compliance with the Accountability Ethics Act of
1991 as amended by the legislature and to assist you with disclosure. Once all
costs have been tabulated following the Washington Night event, this
information will be reported on the host questionnaire forms filed with the
House and Senate Invitations Committee.
Please reply to Sherry Prioleau at sherry.prioleau(@scchamber.net. You may also
respond by calling Sherry Prioleau 803-255-2626.
The South Carolina Chamber and hundreds of members from the state’s
business community look forward to seeing you on Wednesday, August 23, at
the Columbia Marriott.
Sincerely,g
Ted Pitts
President and CEO
Enclosure: Washington Night in South Carolina Agenda

1301 Gervais Street

Suite 1100
Calumbia, SC 29201
(803) 799-4601
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